
         
    

 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
BY THE ORANGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

 
SUBJECT: Board of Supervisors consideration of the Musick Jail Master Plan and certification of the proposed 
Supplement to Final Environmental Impact Report (Final EIR) No. 564 (SCH No. 96061024) for the James A. Musick Jail 
Expansion and Operation. 
 
DESCRIPTION: The proposed project consists of revisions to the already approved expansion and operation of the 
Musick Jail. The previously approved project included an increase to a maximum of 7,584 inmates from the current 
population of approximately 1,250.  The population of the 7,584 inmates represents a "worst case" scenario.  The 
proposed expansion is anticipated to be phased over time with a variety of inmate population levels occurring over the 
project buildout.  Related support structures will also be constructed.  The project also includes booking and release of 
inmates, the construction of a warehouse, kitchen, laundry and central plant, and parking structures and surface lots.  
Finally, the Southeast Sheriff's Station and Interim Care facility are proposed to be located on the site.   
 
LOCATION:  The Musick Jail is located at 13502 Musick Drive on County unincorporated land abutting the Cities of Irvine 
and Lake Forest, in or near the third and fifth Supervisorial Districts. 
 
APPLICANT: The County of Orange 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTATION:  Proposed Supplement to Final Environmental Impact Report (Final EIR) No. 564 
for Musick Jail. 
 
PREVIOUS ACTIONS:  On October 24, 2012 the Planning Commission voted 5 to 0 to recommend the Board of 
Supervisors  approve and certify the Supplement to Final Environmental Impact Report No. 564 with the addition of the 
City of Irvine to the LF mitigation measures imposed to respond to concerns of the City of Lake Forest and approve the 
Musick Jail Master Plan. 
 
Board of Supervisors approved the Musick Jail Master Plan and certified EIR No. 447 in November, 1986; Expansion of 
the facility and the associated environmental document, Final EIR No. 564, were approved and certified by the Board of 
Supervisors in 1996; Recirculated Sections of EIR 564 were approved and recertified in 1998. 
 
HEARING DATE: Tuesday, December 11, 2012 
 
TIME:  9:30 A.M.  (Or as soon as possible thereafter) 
 
LOCATION: Board of Supervisor’s Hearing Rm. - 333 W. Santa Ana Blvd. Building 10 (10 Civic Center Plaza) at the Corner 
of Santa Ana Blvd. and Broadway in Santa Ana. See other side for Board of Supervisor’s Hearing Room location map. 
 
INVITATION TO BE HEARD: 
The applicant and all persons either favoring or opposing this proposal with all supporting documents are invited to 
present their views at this Hearing.  It is requested that any written response be submitted to OC Planning Division prior 
to the Hearing date.  If you challenge the action taken on this proposal in court, you may be limited to raising only those 
issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or written correspondence delivered to 
the Orange County Public Works Department.   
 
For further information, call Chris Uzo-Diribe at (714) 667-8845; or e-mail: chris.uzodiribe@ocpw.ocgov.com or come to 
the Development Processing Center at the address indicated below. 
 

Orange County Public Works Department  
300 N. Flower Street  Santa Ana, CA 92702-4048 

mailto:chris.uzodiribe@ocpw.ocgov.com
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